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Dear Charlotte 

Re: Consolidation onto the site at 18-20 Sinfin District Centre, Sinfin, Derby 

DE24 3ND of B. J. Wilson Ltd already at that site and B. J. Wilson Ltd currently 

at 430 Stenson Road, Derby DE23 1LH. 

It is the representation of Derby City Health and Wellbeing Board that the 

consolidation of the two sites referenced above will not create a gap in 

pharmaceutical services that could be met by a routine application (a) to meet a 

current or future need for pharmaceutical services, or (b) to secure improvements, or 

better access, to pharmaceutical services. 

This representation is based upon: 

1) The Derbyshire County and Derby City Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA) 

2018-2021 - Statement of Pharmaceutical Need for Derby City 

(https://www.derby.gov.uk/media/derbycitycouncil/contentassets/documents/adult

socialcare/jointstrategicneedsassessment/derbycitycouncil-pharmaceutical-

needs-assessment-2018.pdf) and supplementary statements. 

2) Consideration of the proposed consolidation in terms of: 

 Change in pharmacies/ 100,000 population. 

 Changes in access and availability. 

 Whether the change/closure will still provide sufficient choice of providers in 

the locality. 

 Changes to the current service provision. 

 Changes to provision of specialist services or equipment. 

 Any future proposals e.g. housing developments that could be impacted by the 

proposed consolidations. 

   

Contact Alison Wynn 

Email Alison.wynn@derby.gov.uk 

Charlotte Goodson 
PCC 
Suite 1A 
West One 
114 Wellington Street 
Leeds 
LS1 1BA 

Tel 01332 643106 

Date 11 January 2019 

  

Your ref PCC-201718-29  B.J. Wilson Ltd 

consolidation application 
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3) Feedback, where received from: Health and Wellbeing Board members; 

Councillors of the ward affected; NHS and local authority commissioners of 

community pharmacy services. 

The Health and Wellbeing Board would, however, like to note that if the application to 

consolidate onto the site at Sinfin District Centre is granted, it will mean that the 

resident population of Sunny Hill will have to travel further for face-to-face community 

pharmacy services.  Face-to-face demand at the closing (Stenson Road) site is, 

however, thought to be relatively low and it is believed that many of those who 

access the closing pharmacy already use the pharmacy at Sinfin District Centre.  The 

population of the affected area will still be within one mile of the proposed 

consolidated site as well as four other pharmacies.   

Yours sincerely 

 

Councillor Chris Poulter 

Chair of the Health and Wellbeing Board 


